
THE SECRETARY OF TRANSPORTATION 

December 21. 20 17 

The l lonorab le John Thune 
Chairman, Committee on Commerce, 
Science, and Transportation 

United States Senate 
Washington, DC 205 10 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

WASHINGTON, DC 20590 

This Jetter constitutes the annual report that is required by Section 6(b)(2) of the Norman Y. 
Mineta Research and Special Programs Improvement Act (Public Law 108-426). The report 
details the status of the one open sa fety recommendation issued by the National Transportation 
Safety Board (NTSB) and the U.S. Department of Transportation's Office oflnspector General 
(OlG). as listed in the OIG report developed in response to Section 6(a)( l) of the law. 

The J>ipdine and I lazardous Materials Safety Administration (Pl IMSA) open NTSB safety 
recommendation from 2004 requires "periodic nondestructive testing to be conducted on nurse 
tanks to identify material naws that could develop and grow during a tank's service and result in 
a tank failure." Pl IMSA, in coordination with the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration 
(f'MCSA) and industry representatives, initiated a cargo tank working group that includes 
nondestructi ve test ing of nurse tanks, or alternatives, among the items under cons ideration for 
rulemaking. FMCSA has overseen the research and is finali zing its report. Pl IMSA will 
continue to update NTSB on the status of this recommendation. Additionally, all OlG 
recommendations have been completed. 

The Department works diligently to close NTSB safety recommendations by exercising a variety 
of regu latory and nonregulatory approaches, within the timelines allowed by technical 
assessment, notice and comment rulemaking, public comment, and due diligence. 

Similar letters have been sent to the Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Commerce, 
Science, and Transportation, to the Chainnan and Ranking Member of the House Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure, and to the Chairman and Ranking Member of the House 
Committee on Energy and Commerce. 



December 2 1, 2017 

THE SECRETARY OF TRANSPORTATION 
WASHINGTON, DC 20590 

The Honorable Bill Nelson 
Ranking Member, Committee on Commerce, 
Science, and Transportation 

United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Nelson: 

This Jc11cr constitutes the annual report that is required by Section 6(b)(2) of the Nom1an Y. 
Mincta Research and Special Programs Improvement Act (Public Law I 08-426). This derails the 
status or the one open safety recommendation issued by the National Transportation Safety 
Board (1 TSB) and the U.S. Department of Transportation 's Office of Inspector General (OIG), 
as listed in the OIG report deve loped in response lo Section 6(a)( I) of the law. 

The Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (Pl IMSA) open 1 TSB safety 
recommendation from 2004 requires, "periodic nondestructive testing to be conducted on nurse 
tanks to identify materi al naws that could develop and grow during a tank's service and resu lt in 
a tank failure." PJ-IMSA, in coordination with the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration 
(FMCSA) and industry representatives, initiated a cargo tank working group that includes 
nondestructive testing of nurse tanks, or alternatives, among the items under consideration for 
rulcmaking. FMCSA has overseen the research and is finalizing their report. PHMSA will 
continue to update NTSB on the status or this recommendation. Additionally, all OIG 
recommendations have been completed. 

The Department works diligently to close NTSB safety recommendations by exercising a variety 
of regulatory and non-regulatory approaches, within the timelincs allowed by technical 
assessment. notice and comment rulcmaking, public comment, and due diligence. 

Similar letters have been sent to the Chairman of the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science, 
and Transportation, to the Chairman and Ranking Member of the I louse Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure, and to the Chairman and Ranking Member of the House 
CommiHcc on Energy and Commerce. 



December 2 I, 2017 

THE SECRETARY OF TRANSPORTATION 
WASHINGTON. DC 20590 

The I lonorable Bill Shuster 
Chaimrnn, Committee on Transportation 
and In fras trucrure 

U.S. I louse of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter constitutes the annual report to Congress required by Section 6(b )(2) of the Norman 
Y. :vtineta Research and Special Programs Improvement Act (Public Law 108-426). This details 
the status of the one open safety recommendation issued by the National Transportation Safety 
Board (NTSB) and the U.S. Department of Transportation's Office of Inspector General (OIG), 
as li sted in the OIG report developed in response to Section 6(a)( I) of the law. 

The Pipeline and T lazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSJ\) open NTSB safety 
recommendation from 2004 requi res, "periodic nondestructive testing to be conducted on nurse 
tanks to identify material Oaws that could develop and grow during a tank's service and result in 
a tank failure." PH MS/\, in coordination with the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration 
(FMCSJ\) and industry representatives, initiated a cargo tank working group that includes 
nondestructive testing of nurse tanks, or alternati ves, among the items under consideration for 
rulcmaking. FMCSJ\ has overseen the research and is finalizing their report. PHMSA wi ll 
continue to update NTS B on the status of this recommendation. Additionally, all OIG 
recommendations have been completed. 

The Dcpanment works diligently to close NTSB safety recommendations by exercising a variety 
of regulatory and non-regulatory approaches, with in the timelines allowed by technical 
assessment, notice and comment rulemaking, public comment, and due di ligence. 

Similar letters have been sent to the Chairman and Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on 
Commerce, Science, and Transportation, to the Rank ing Member of the I louse Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure, and to the Chairman and Ranking Mc111bcr of the House 
Committee on Energy and Commerce. 



December 21, 2017 

THE SECRETARY OF TRANSPORTATION 
WASHINGTON, DC 20590 

The I lonorable Peter/\. DeFazio 
Ranking Member, Committee on Transportation 
and In frast ructurc 

U.S. I louse of Representatives 
Washmgton, DC 20515 

Dear Congressman Defazio: 

This letter constitutes the report to Congress required by Section 6(b)(2) of the Norman Y. 
Mincta Rcsean:h and Special Programs Improvement Act (Public Law 108-426). This details the 
status or the one open safety recommendation issued by the National Transportation Safety 
Board (NTSB) and the U.S. Department of Transportat ion's Orfice of Inspector General (O IG), 
as li sted in the OIG report developed in response to Section 6(a)( I) of the law. 

The Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (Pl IMS/\) open NTSB safety 
recommendation from 2004 requires, "periodic nondestructive testing to be conducted on nurse 
tanks 10 identify material naws that could develop and grow during a tank 's service and result in 
a tank failure." PHM S/\, in coord ination with the f-'edcral Motor Ca1Tier Safety Administration 
(FMCS/\) and industry representatives, initiated a cargo tank work ing group that includes 
nondestructive testing of nurse tanks, or alternatives, among the items under consideration for 
rulemal-.mg. F\/ICSJ\ ha overseen the research and is finalizing their report. Pl IMSA will 
continue to update NTSB on the status of this recommendation. /\dditionall y, all OIG 
recommendations have been completed. 

The Department works di ligently to close NTSB safety recommendations by exercising a va riety 
of regulatory and non-regulatory approaches, within the time lines allowed by technical 
assessment. notice and comment rulemaking, public comment, and due diligence. 

Similar letters have been sent to the Chairman and Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on 
Commerce, Science, and Transportation, to the Chairman of the I louse Committee on 
Transportation and Infrastructure, and to the Chairman and Ranking Member or the House 
Committee on Energy and Commerce. 



December 21. 2017 

THE SECRETARY OF TRANSPORTATION 
WASHINGTON, DC 20590 

The Honorable Greg Walden 
Chairman, Committee on Energy 
and Commerce 

U.S. House or Representatives 
Washington, DC 205 15 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter constitutes the report to Congress required by Section 6(b)(2) or the Norman Y. 
Mineta Research and Special Programs Improvement /\ct (Publ ic Law 108-426). This details the 
status of the one open safety recommendation issued by the National Transportation Safety 
Board (NTSl3) and the U.S. Department or Transportation's Office oflnspector General (OIG), 
as li sted in the OIG report developed in response to Section 6(a)( I) of the law. 

The Pipeline and I lazardous Materials Safety Administration (P l IMSA) open NTSB safety 
recommendation from 2004 requires, ·'periodic nondestructive testing to be conducted on nurse 
tanks to identify material flaws that could develop and grow during a tank 's service and result in 
a tank failure." Pl IMSA, in coordination with the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration 
(FMCSA) and industry representatives, initiated a cargo tank working group that includes 
nondestructive testing of nurse tanks, or alternatives, among the items under consideration for 
rulemaking. f-MCSA has overseen the research and is final izing their report. Pl IMSA wi ll 
continue to update NTSB on the status of this recommendation. Additionally, all OIG 
recommendations have been completed. 

The Department works diligently to close NTSB safety recommendations by exercising a variety 
of regulatory and non-regulatory approaches, within the timclines allowed by technical 
assessment, noti ce and comment rulcmaking, public comment, and due diligence. 

Similar letters have been sent to the Chairman and Ranking Member of the Senate Comminee on 
Commerce, Science. and Transportation, to the Chairman and Ranking Member or the House 
Committee on Transportat ion and Infrastructure, and to the Ranking Member of the House 
Committee on Energy and Commerce. 



December 21, 2017 

THE SECRETARY OF TRANSPORTATION 
WASHINGTON, DC 20590 

The I lonorablc frank Pallone, Jr. 
Ranking Member, Commillee on Energy 
and Commerce 

U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 205 15 

Dear Representative Pal lone: 

This letter constitutes the report to Congress required by Section 6(b)(2) of the Norman Y. 
Yfincta Research and Special Programs Improvement /\ct (Public Law 108-426). This details the 
status of the one open safety recommendation issued by the National Transportation Safety 
Board (NTSB) and the U.S. Department of Transportation's Office of Inspector General (OIG), 
as listed in the Of G report developed in response to Section 6(a)( I) of the law. 

The Pipel ine and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (P l IMS/\) open NTSB safety 
recommendation from 2004 requires, ·'periodic nondestructive testing to be conducted on nurse 
tanks to identify material naws that could develop and grow during a tank's service and result in 
a tank failure." PHMSJ\, in coordination with the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration 
(FMCSA) and industry representatives, initiated a cargo tank working group that includes 
nondestructive testing of nurse tanks, or alternatives. among the items under consideration for 
rulemaking. FMCSA has overseen the research and is finalizing their report. Pl IMSA will 
continue to update NTSB on the status of this recommendation. Additionally, all OfG 
recommendations have been completed. 

The Department works di ligently to close NTSB safety recommendations by exercising a variety 
of regulatory and non-regulatory approaches, wi thin the timelincs allowed by technical 
assessment, notice and comment rulemaking, public comment, and due diligence. 

Similar lellers have been sent to the Chairman and Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on 
Commerce. Science, and Transportation, to the Chairman and Ranking Member of the House 
Commillee on Transportation and lnfrastrncture, and to the Chairman of the I louse Committee 
on Energy and Commerce. 

Sincerely. 


